THIS, THE NEW YEAR'S, ISSUE OF THE KOJI GAHO IS DEDICATED TO
THE EUROPEAN AND AMERICAN ENGINEERING FIELD IN APPRECTATION
OF THE ASSISTANCE THEY HAVE (RENDERED IN INTRODUCING OCCI-
DENTATL ENGINEERING METHODS TO JAPAN. TO THE WESTERN COUN-
TRIES WE MUST EXTEND OUR HEARTY THANKS FOR THEIR COOPERATION
IN THE DEVELOPMENT OF JAPAN'S NATURAL RESOURCES. THE RESULT
OF THIS ADVANCEMENT IN THE ENGINEERING FIELD HAS BEEN PARTIC-
ULARLY EVIDENT SINCE THE NATIONAL CALAMITY, THE EARTHQUAKE
AND FIRE, OF SEPTEMBER, 18T, 1923, AND WE PRESENT IN THIS ISSUR
SEVEN OF THE LARGEST PROJECTS NOW UNDER CONSTRUCTION. TO
ALL, OF THOSE WHO ARE INTERESTED IN THE FLOWERY KINGDOM WE
EXTEND A HEARTY NEW YEAR'S GREETING.
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